MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING

VILLAGE HALL, CALVER

Monday 3rd July 2017

7.30PM

PRESENT
Margaret Wood (Chair), Denise Hall (Secretary), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer),   Donna Games, Tom Marshall, Jonathan Harris, Mary Elsworth 

APOLOGIES
Chris Flint, Peter Thompson, Beth Ely, Barry Thompson, Jean Cooper, Simon Beahan

1.     Approval of last meeting’s minutes
        Mike Elsworth proposed approval and Jonathan Harris seconded them.
2.   Matters Arising from the minutes
        WiFi – WiFi is now up and running in the hall.  Password will be sent out by 

        Jonathan. Jonathan will invoice Mike for payments then arrange direct payment.
        Defibrillator – Training courses are being arranged. 40-45 people have signed

        up.  It is possible to sign up on the Parish Council website.

        Website – It is now up and running.  Denise receives approximate 4 enquiries a 

        month through the website.
3.    Constitution

        It needs to be updated.  There should be 10 representatives and 5 elected 

        members.

        The WI no longer meets in the hall. Cricket Club not interested. 

        The representatives are: Calver Parish Council– Jonathan Harris

               


Curbar Parish Council – Donna Games

     



Froggatt Meeting – Tom Marshall





Over Sixties – Jean Cooper

                                                Calver Film – Margaret Wood

                                                Curbar School – Simon Beahan





Church – Mary Elsworth





Hall Users – Beth Ely

Indoor Bowls are listed on Constitution but have not sent a representative for a along time, agreed it makes more sense to have a general representative of all users, Constitution to be changed to show this.  Peter Thompson and Barry Thompson are elected members.  Everyone agreed to strike out WI and Cricket Club and change Indoor Bowls to hall users.  There is still room for 3 more elected members. Treasurer and Secretary are ex-officio officers not trustees.
5.  Treasurers Report
     Mike Elsworth presented the year’s account for approval.  The year end accounts

     looked very healthy.  Money spent on improving the hall was £36,000 and cash 

     reserves reduced by £24,000.  Hall hire was £5,700. A vote of thanks was given to

     Mike for his hard work.  All agreed that they are accepted.  (The accounts were 

     handed out to every committee member)

     Mike informed the committee he does not intend to continue after this year and 

     and would like someone to work with him from September.  An ad will be placed  

     in The Link.
5. Maintenancec 

    The gutter needs to be cleared especially by the kitchen. A flower  tub is damaged           and needs to be replaced.   The boiler has been serviced and cooker checked.   The hedge needs to be cut both sides.
6.   Bar Report

      Quiet period but everything is fine.
7.   200 Club

      A draw took place and winnings handed out.

8.  Bookings

      It is ticking over with children’s parties and other events.  Had enquiries for 

      Weddings but nothing arranged as yet.

9. Date of Next Meeting

    Monday  25th September

    AGM Monday 31st July


